Millim

July 7, 1929.

Chief Buffalo Child Long Lance, The Explorers Club, New York City.

Dear Mr. Long Lance:

Thank you very much for your help in regard to Sitting
Bull. I shall certainly look up the article in the Cosmopolitan. I shall
also follow your advice with regard to the Northwest Mounted Police Veterans'
Association at Vancouver.

I have never heard from Chauncey Yellow Robe. I wonder if you could get him to drop me a letter. Of course I understand that few people care to discuss their relatives with strangers, but he need not fear that I will betray his confidence.

Some time I expect to go north into Canada to collect information with regard to Sitting Bull. Can you give me the names of old men of the Assiniboine, Blackfoot, Cree, and "Massacre" Sioux up there who would give me reliable data about those days? I want to be sure to go to the right men.

I am grateful to you for your kind assistance, and hope some day to be able to do you a favor as great or greater. I look forward to seeing your next book with a great deal of pleasure.

Cordially yours,

W S Campbell